Note for users of this draft letter:

1. If you write after the Rio+20 conference begins on 23rd of June, the last paragraph needs to be amended.

2. Please send via your MP to ensure a response from the Minister and to inform the MP about your concerns.

To the Secretary of State for Defra 
Your address
Date
Dear Ms. Spelman,
We are writing to you about changes in the policies of Defra which arise from the International Energy Agency’s World Energy Outlook 2011, particularly the temperature changes which it predicts. We write with particular reference to Defra’s leadership role in developing the UK Government’s aims for Rio+20.
As you know from the above report and from the UK government’s declared policies, it is of vital importance for our own lives and for life on this planet, to limit average global temperature rises to 2 degrees centigrade. To achieve this, the government has agreed to keep carbon dioxide levels to internationally agreed 450 parts per million (although there is well founded evidence that this is not enough and a more reliable figure is 350ppm).
We are deeply concerned by two statements in the Executive Summary of the WEO 2011. The first refers to the gross inadequacy of current policies presently in place by world governments with regard to limiting average global temperatures to 2 degrees Centigrade. The report states that with these current policies ‘we are ... on …. track for a temperature increase of 6 degrees Centigrade or more.’  Should governments, including that of the UK, implement new policies already agreed but not yet in place,  ‘the world is on a trajectory that results in a level of emissions consistent with a long-term average temperature increase of more than 3.5 degrees Centigrade.’

The second statement is that ‘Four-fifths of the total energy-related CO2 emissions permissible by 2035 are already ‘locked-in’ by our existing capital stock (power plants, buildings, factories etc. )‘. The report goes on to say that if stringent action is not taken to limit new plant which is planned to be built by 2017, then by that date CO2 emissions will be such that they will leave ‘no room for additional power plants, factories and other infrastructure unless they are zero-carbon’. (This last stipulation is of course impossible to implement, particularly in view of statements in the WEO with regard to the time-scale for effective development of carbon capture and storage). 
The seriousness and urgency of these temperature scenarios for us and especially for our descendents and other life-forms cannot be overestimated. If all of the plans for the infrastructure referred to above actually results in their use, then limiting the temperature increase to 2 degrees C will be impossible after 2017.
Your February speech about the UK Government’s current aims for Rio+20 rightly includes the following statements:

‘Today, over a billion people still live in poverty;
Today, two thirds of the world’s ecosystems are still in decline;

…. And we know that the natural world underpins 40% of the global economy.’

You go on to say that ’long term sustainable growth can only be achieved with ….. the reduction of carbon emissions ….’

This last point is addressed specifically by the extracts from the WEO which we have reported above. The reduction of carbon emissions will be completely compromised if the planned development of infrastructure to 2017 goes ahead.
We are disturbed by the absence of any reference in your speech to this report. We ask what changes in policy Defra is now developing for Rio+20 which acknowledges and emphasises the urgent national and international negotiations which are essential if this 2017 scenario is to be avoided. 

Yours sincerely

